February 11, 2020

Dear Chairman Huebert and Education Committee Members,

I’m writing this letter in hopes that you will support Representative Heubert’s bill, HB 2601. If I'm being
honest, | hesitate to write this letter wondering if it will even make a difference. | hope and prayer is
that it will and you take the time to see and hear how sick this generation of children has become and
that there is absolutely a connection.

When | became pregnant in 2016 with my son, my husband and i began to do research on vaccines.
Right away we noticed that the recommended vaccine schedule for children had changed drastically from
1962 till now. In 1962 children received 3 vaccines (5 total doses) in 1983 the schedule was 4 vaccines
(23 doses) and in 2020 its 13 vaccines with 68 total doses, yet this generation of children is much sicker
thank previous generations. They have all kinds of allergies (that hardly anyone had 20 years ago) more
ADD, autism, learning disabilites, and even death. America has the highest rate of infant deaths in the
world!!!

So what changed? In 1986, Congress passed the National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act (NCVIA) with
essentially means that vaccine manufactures CANNOT be held liable if a child is injured by the vaccine
they create. Yet with any other drug or medicine, the manufacturer can and will be held liable if there is
an injury. So why are vaccines being mandated? Required? Forced? In other states like New York and
California, children are no longer allowed to attend school unless they are fully vaccinated per the CDC
schedule, so parents are pulling their children out of school even moving to different states so their
children can receive an education they are entitled to receive. | can guarantee that if this begins to
become a trend in Kansas that parents will have to make the same choices. We don't question vaccines
because we are hippies and anti-medicine. We question because we have spent hours and hours
reading peer reviewed studies, seeing our friends and family lose children just days after receiving
“routine” vaccines (and no one believing them that there’s a connection), seeing the majority of our young
children have food allergies, constant ear infections, auto immune diseases, increased behavioral issues,
and seeing that these vaccines are being forced on us by doctors and nurses who have no idea with is
even in a vaccine or know what side effects are possible outside of a sore arm and a temperate. Do you
know that there has never been a double blind placebo study done on any vaccine??? That is the gold
standard when it comes to medical studies. So why isn’t that the standard for something that we are
requiring, mandating and forcing on our children today? The argument I've heard is that it would be
unethical for a child to receive a placebo when the parent is hoping that the child would be receiving a life
saving vaccine for the study. Do you know what | consider unethical??? Being bullied by my sons
pediatrician when we told her that we would not be vaccinating my perfectly healthy son because we’d
done our research and we felt the risks FAR outweighed the benefits. Her response to me was that my
child could die if he didn't get the flu shot or whooping cough vaccines. What she didn't offer me was
information on the many side effects of those vaccines, she didn’t provide me with the inserts to those
vaccines that show the ingredients, she didn't tell me that vaccines have aborted fetal cells in them, she
didn’t tell me that no vaccine is tested for carcinogenic potential, yet there is so much childhood cancer
today. So very thankful | had already done my due diligence and already knew this so i was able to make
an informed decision. She did tell me that if we didn’t comply and fully vaccinate my son we could find a
new pediatrician, so we did. I’'m sorry, that is not healthcare, that is absolutely unethical and unfortunately
very common. So, as of today my unvaccinated son has never had an ear infection, never had to be on
antibiotics, does not have food allergies and is overall a very healthy young boy. His cousins who are
fully vaccinated have not faired as well. Please, hear us and do all that you can to continue to allow
parents to have the medical freedom to choose what to do and not do when it comes to our medical
choices especially when it comes to vaccines which state on the inserts can cause death. Where there is
risk.....there must be a choice.

Thank you!

Sicily Wyatt
Manhattan, KS
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